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CENTRAL DE TRABAJADORES DE CUBA

WORKER´S CENTRAL UNION OF CUBA

CENTRALE DES TRAVAILLEURS DE CUBA


Havana, October 6, 2017
To:
UNISON

Cuba Solidarity Campaign

Dear Comrades,

With great sorrow, we have received the news of physical disappearance of the former General Secretary of UNISON and great friend of Cuba, Rodney Bickerstaffe.

During the most difficult moments of the Cuban Revolution, due to the collapse of the ex-socialist countries, when the USA government took advantage to tighten the US economic, financial and commercial blockade against Cuba, Rodney, together with 
friends and fellow trade union leaders such as Ken Gill and Ken Cameron among others, understood that it was very necessary to support Cuba, its revolution and its fight against the hard US policies imposed to the Cuban people.
Since that moment, very early in the 1990´s, he campaigned to involve the UK trade unions in this struggle, and not only the British people and workers but in Europe too.

He immediately encouraged UNISON and other unions to work with the CSC to face the US blockade and later to fight for the freedom of the Cuba 5, not only in UK but together with USA trade unions and friends.

He contributed to strengthen the links between our trade unions and regions which consolidated the friendship, the solidarity and cooperation among them.
Rodney believed in our people, in our system, in our socialism. Socialism that he realized it was an alternative to millions of workers all over the world to guarantee their rights of better living and working conditions.     
International solidarity was part of his life, the struggle for workers´ defense was part of his life, and at the same time, he is part of the history of the Cuban trade union movement and Cuban workers in defending our decision to determine our future without any kind of US inherence, and our rights to continue building our socialism.
On behalf of the CTC of Cuba we would like to offer our deepest sympathy to Rodney’s family, colleagues and friends. 

He will always be present in all our struggles, in our gains and in our hearts.
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